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Autumn Term 2
The Governing Body of Westminster Community Primary School

Part One Minutes of the Virtual Full Governing Body Meeting 
held on Thursday 19th November 2020 at 4pm

Composition of Governing Body:

	Name
	Category of Governor
	Term End 
	Designated Role

	Present:
	
	
	

	Miss Phillipa Watton
	Co-opted
	23-02-2023
	Pupil Premium

	Ms Laura Turner
	Co-opted
	07-10-2023
	SEND

	Mrs Susan Mayers
	Co-opted
	14-02-2022
	Chair of Governors

Maths, English, Data/Assessment

	Ms Anne Thompson
	Co-opted
	09-07-2022
	Vice Chair of Governors

Wellbeing, LAC, Safeguarding

	Mrs Kath Lloyd
	Co-opted
	08-06-2024
	GDPR; 

	Mrs Kathleen Spain
	Co-opted Staff
	18-12-2020
	H&S, History, Geography, Computing

	Mrs Jo Seaward
	Staff
	16-02-2021
	

	Ms Sue Finch
	Headteacher
	
	Headteacher

	Absent
	
	
	

	Mrs Lisa Chapman
	Co-opted
	24-03-2022
	Music

	Mrs Lisa Denson
	Parent
	19-01-2024
	

	Mr Ken Spain
	Local Authority
	27-03-2022
	Health & Safety

	In Attendance
	
	
	

	Mrs Lisa Hughes
	
	
	Bursar – Associate member

	Mrs Jacqui Critchley
	
	
	Clerk to Governors


All Governors attending confirmed that they were in a confidential and secure environment during the meeting.

1. Apologies

Apologies for absence received from Governors Mrs Denson and Mr Spain.

Apologies for absence received from Associate member, Miss Dunn

Mrs Chapman was absent with no apologies.
Mrs Seaward and Ms Turner will be late.
RESOLVED: That the apologies for absence and lateness be accepted.
2. Declarations of Interest

There were no conflicts of interest declared with items to be discussed.

There were no new declarations of interest to be made as full disclosures were reported at the September meeting.

All governors, with the exception of Mr Spain and Mrs Chapman, have returned their completed annual declaration of interest forms to the school. 
ACTION: Mr Spain and Mrs Chapman to return their completed declaration of interest forms to the school asap.
Ms Turner entered the meeting with apologies for lateness.
3. Membership
Governors noted the parent governor vacancy, and this will be delayed to the spring term.
ACTION: Parent governor election to be carried out in the spring term.

Governors noted the two terms of office that will end as follows:

Kathleen Spain – Co-opted Governor ends 18th December 2020.
Mrs Spain reported that she is happy to re-stand and she left the meeting whilst a vote was taken.

Governors agreed to co-opt Mrs Spain for a further 4-year term with effect from 19th December 2020.
RESOLVED: That Mrs Spain be co-opted for a further 4-year term.

Mrs Spain was invited back to the meeting and informed of the re-appointment.

Jo Seaward – Staff Governor ends 16th February 2021

A staff election will be held after Christmas. 

RESOLVED: That a staff election will be held after Christmas.

Mrs Seaward entered the meeting with apologies for lateness.

4. Minutes of previous meeting
Governors reviewed the Part One minutes of the meeting held on 24th September 2020 and agreed that they were a correct record.  The Chair of Governors will sign the minutes and return them to school. 
RESOLVED: That the minutes were agreed to be a correct record.
5. Matters Arising from the Part One minutes
There were no matters arising.
Governors received an update on the previous actions:
	Agenda Item
	Action
	Who / When
	Update

	09/7 - 3
	Organise Mrs Denson’s online Governor Induction Course
	Kath Lloyd

End October
	Action completed

	24/9-3
	Liaise with Mr Spain to ensure he can access virtual meetings.
	Kathleen Spain

24th October
	Action completed. 
Mr Spain is now able to access virtual meetings.

	24/9-3
	Liaise with Mrs Chapman to ensure she can access virtual meetings
	Phillipa Watton 

24th October
	PW is liaising with LC. Action ongoing

	24/9 -7
	Check the cost of Governor Hub against governor usage
	Bursar

Spring 2021
	All governors are using Governor Hub. Action closed.

	24/9 -8
	Provide DBS documents asap
	Lisa Denson

End October
	DBS completed. Action closed.

	24/9 - 8
	Send in biographies to school
	Laura Turner

Lisa Denson

End October
	LT completed.
LD outstanding.

Acton ongoing

	24/9 – 8
	Ensure biographies are up to date on school website
	All Governors

End October
	Action completed


	24/9 – 8
	Update GIAS with name of new Chair
	Bursar/Head

End September
	Action completed and closed.

	24/9 - 17
	Advise Mrs. Lloyd training undertaken


	All governors

Within a week of completing training
	Ongoing action


6. Finance
Budget 2020/21

Governors received an update on the current budget and the following matters were noted:

1) The predicted carry forward deficit for March 2021 is £5,392.

2) There is a predicted positive carry forward for 2021/22 of £33,418 and for 2022/23 of £42,196.

3) One child who received top up funding has left so that funding will cease.
4) Savings have been made on swimming as this has not taken place due to lockdown.

5) There are two children requiring 1:1 support which is an extra cost to the budget.

6) There is £6k left in the DFC.

7) School have received £4k from the application for Covid-19 spend.

Governor Question: Is there any further spend directly linked to Covid-19 that we can claim?

Answer: There is a small amount of £500 to claim and we are waiting for the next funding window.

Pupil Premium Strategy

The report is published on the website and it was noted that school received £89k for pupil premium.
Sports Premium Strategy

The report is published on the website and it was noted that school are using the funding to put in an all-weather path on the field.

7. Premises / Health & Safety
The following update was received:

· A price has been received for the signage.
· The flat roof is being repaired in February

· New doors for the hall cost £1,500 and is being paid out of DFC.
· Staff have completed the Food Hygiene course.

8. Headteacher’s Report
The report had been received in advance of the meeting and the following noted:
a) The Learning Environment Scrutiny report feedback has been carried out.
b) School have received 6 laptops for online learning, but these have not yet been set up for pupils.

c) The list of key partners also records recent visits and events.
d) School are pursing the £16k funding from the DfE to support the cost of Kevin Simpson, a National Leader in Education from the Aspirer Research School.
e) Attendance – the categories are basically in line.
f) Parent View – there were new questions added in September 2019.  The link to view these was included in the report.  It was also noted that governors could view the website summary for details of school surveys as often there are not enough responses to Parent View for a report to be generated. 
Pupil progress meeting attendance figures were recorded as follows:
Reception
100%

Year 1

 92%

Year 2

 95%

Year 3
`
 89%

Year 4

 79%

Year 5

 79%

Year 6

 90%

Governors received the report with thanks.

9. School Improvement
Analyse and challenge school’s self-evaluation form and receive any updates.

· School are now using a SWOT SEF and there are separate SWOTs for English and maths.
· Each subject has a record of strengths, weaknesses, opportunity, and threats from which the Key Priorities can be determined.

· Teaching and Learning is secure across the school.
· There are some behaviour issues in Year 3.

· There are two additional 1:1 TAs due to behaviour

· The bubbles are working, and internal monitoring is continuing

· The Chair of Governors will join the half termly reviews and other governors are invited to attend.

ACTION: Headteacher to send out invites to governors to the half termly review meetings.

Undertake Governing Body Self-evaluation – review of performance, effectiveness, and impact.
This was last done in February with Su Turner and has improved dramatically since then.  A follow up review will be booked for February 2021.

Receive the latest SIP report.
The latest report is on Governor Hub for information and it was noted that this was a very positive report.  

Staff moral is very high given the current circumstances.

The Chair reported that the SIP had given excellent comments on the report – the school is well organised; there is rigorous support in place; no further support required.

Challenge and approve the pupil performance targets.

All the targets were included in the Headteacher’s Report and it was noted that these were drawn up by the SLT with reference to previous data and current performance since returning from Lockdown.  Year 6 is quite low; however, the staff feel that they can be pushed to attain the targets.

10. Policies for Review
The following policies were reviewed:
· Safeguarding Policy
· Home Learning Policy

· Cycling Policy 

· Young Carers Policy

· Acceptable Use Policy
· Data Breach Policy
RESOLVED: That the policies be approved and be signed by the Chair.
11. Link Governor Reports
SEND – L Turner
LT reported that she now received the newsletter, and she thanked the Headteacher for arranging that.  She also reported that she has spoken to the SENDCo, Sarah Davenport, and noted that:

· Individual interventions are in place.
· There is now face to face Speech and Language support which is great.
· Sleep Practitioner courses are available and once training has been received then parents can be invited to attend.

· There are 1:1 support and group sessions available.

Data Protection – K Lloyd

A walkaround has been carried out to try and find any breaches which was happily unsuccessful.  The next visit will be in the spring term.

Looked After Children – A Thompson

AT reported that everything is up to date.

Governors recorded their thanks to the SENDCo, Sarah Davenport, for producing reports for governors.

12. Other Governor Reports
Toy Appeal – Lisa Denson
On behalf of LD the following was reported: 

1) There will be around 66 individual toy sacks delivered on Monday 14th December and it is hoped that Westminster will receive some.

2) 135 advent calendars are expected.

3) Food hampers are being made up for families and this has been reported in the school newsletter.

4) The food parcel deliveries will be made on 21st December.

5) The Community Champion from Morrison’s will be supplying the Breakfast Club.

Governor Question: Who is doing the food parcel deliveries on 21st December with Lisa?  Does she need any extra help?

Answer: Lisa has a team; however, we can send her a text to offer help.

ACTION: L Turner to text Lisa Denson to offer extra help with the food parcel deliveries.

Food will also be available from the local church and the Headteacher and CR will arrange for them to be distributed to families.

13. Correspondence to the Chair of Governors and any urgent action undertaken

The Chair reported that she had agreed to the extra support for Year 3.
14. Governor Training

The following training was reported:
1) Ms Watton has completed Prevent and Data Protection training.

2) Ms Turner is attending SEND training soon.

3) The Bursar has sent an email to all governors regarding Data Protection training that is available – please let her know if you wish to be booked on.

4) There are lots of training modules available on Modern Governor.  School has membership of the NGA (National Governors Association) and there is a lot of training on their site too.

5) There is a training gap for Exclusion training for anyone interested.

ACTION: All governors to advise Mrs. Lloyd when they attend training.

15. School Bulletin

The Bulletin was received for information.

16. Meeting Dates 2020/21
The following meeting dates for 2020/21 were agreed:
· Thursday 28th January 2021

· Thursday 18th March 2021

· Thursday 13th May 2021

· Thursday 15th July 2021

All meetings will take place virtually at 4pm until it is safe to go into school. 

There being no further Part One business the meeting closed, and members of staff left the meeting.
Chair of Governors ______________________________________________

Westminster Community Primary School

Date: _______________________________________ 
	Agenda Item
	Action
	Who
	Timescale

	Item 2
	Complete and return declaration of interest forms to the school asap.


	Mr K Spain
Mrs L Chapman
	January 28th

	Item 3
	Parent governor election to be carried out in the spring term.

	Headteacher
	Spring 2021

	Item 5
	Liaise wit L Chapman to ensure she can access virtual meetings


	P Watton
	January 28th

	Item 5
	Send in biographies to school

	Lisa Denson
	Spring 2021

	Item 9
	Send out invites to governors to the half termly review meetings.

	Headteacher
	Half termly

	Item 12
	Text LD to offer extra help with the food parcel deliveries.

	Laura Turner
	27th November

	Item 14
	All governors to advise Mrs. Lloyd when they attend training.

	All Governors
	As appropriate
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